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OFFICE HOURS 

Monday-Friday 

8:10am to 1:45pm 
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SCHOOL HOURS 

Monday-Friday 

8:30am-1:45pm 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 

Wednesday & Thursday 

11:30am to 12:00pm 

 Cash Only 

 Layby available 

 Sorry no Centrepay 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

1st September 

Father’s Day Stall 

 

8th September 2017 

White Balloon day  

 
 
 

EXECUTIVE PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Yamma 

I begin with an apology.  Our last fortnight’s newsletter was incorrectly dated the 
11th September instead of the 11th August.  I think we were feeling like we were 
closer to Christmas that we were! 
 
This week we have been having fun with our Book Week activities.  Students and 
teachers  enjoyed “jeep rides” to the library with Miss Malone and classes have 
been enjoying a variety of special new texts.  Our Book Fair has been highly 
successful so far and we expect to have further sales tomorrow.  
Every contribution helps our school get more books for our library and classes.  
So thank you for your purchases and support.  
 
Tomorrow we finish the week’s celebrations with our Book Week Parade.  I hope 
many parents/carers, family and friends will join us 1:00pm in the hall to watch 
our students and teachers parade their  special costumes.  
 
We are a Connected Communities School and a team of evaluators will be visiting 
our school next week to ask our staff, parents/carers and wider community their 
views on our school and how we have included our community in our students’ 
education at Moree East PS.  We encourage as many parents as possible to be 
involved and have your say.  We have a special time allocated on Monday 
afternoon (28th August) between 1:00pm and 2:00pm for parents/carers to meet 
and hold this discussion. We will also provide a light afternoon tea to show our 
thanks for your support.  This information will be used to help determine further 
direction of the Connected Communities strategy.  
 
Each year Dymocks donate books to selected schools as part of their campaign to 
promote literacy for young students.   We were very fortunate to be selected this 
year and were overwhelmed to learn that we have over $4000 to spend.  Miss 
Malone and teachers have been busy selecting a variety of quality texts for our 
school library.  We thank Dymocks for their generosity.  When the books arrive 
we will invite our community to come and have a look and share in some reading 
time with your children.  
 
This week I attended a special conference in Sydney with Aunt Paula and Mrs 
Barwick.  We met one of our partner Sydney school s, Hilltop Road Public School.  
We will be working together throughout the year, looking at ways to help 
improve our transition to school initiatives with our community.  We look 
forward to working closely alongside our parent/carer and wider community to 
generate ideas and make decisions together to support our students.  We will 
keep you posted on our progress and hope that many of you will join us in this 
partnership.  
 
Continued on page 2 
 
 



SPECIAL EVENTS 

 

Tell Them From Me student and parent feedback survey (Term 3, 2017) 

I am delighted that this term, our school, like many other public schools in the state, 

will participate in a Department of Education initiative: the Tell Them From Me 

student and parent feedback surveys. The surveys measure factors that are known to 

affect academic achievement and other student outcomes. The focus of the NSW-

wide surveys is on student wellbeing, engagement and effective teaching practices.  

More information about the surveys is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au 
The surveys are a great opportunity for our students and parents to provide us with 

valuable and quick feedback on what they think about the school and how engaged 

they are with school. Schools in Australia and around the world have used the Tell 

Them From Me surveys to help improve how they do things at school.  

I want to assure you that both the parent and student surveys are confidential. The 

surveys typically take less than 30 minutes to complete. The surveys will be 

administered between 28 August and 5 September 2017. Participating in the survey 

is entirely voluntary.  

Information on the parent survey was in the previous newsletter and we will be 
contacting parents from Week 7 to see if they would like to participate in the survey 
this year. Students in Years 4-6 have already completed one survey this year and will 
complete another survey this term. If you do not want your child or children to 
participate, please contact us and we will provide you with a form to complete and 
return to the school. Copies of the form and FAQs are available from: http://
surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents. 

Our regional athletics team will be representing Moree East Public School at Tamworth next Friday, with Mr Mawby, Aunt Jackie 
and a team of parents/carers supporting them on this day.  On behalf of the school community, we know our students will try 
their best and represent our school proudly.  Good luck to the team and safe travels.  
 
On a final note, during Week 8 – 10, Moree East Public school will be beginning our yoga and mindfulness program K-6.  We will 
also be offering sessions for staff and our parent/carers.  We hope you will come along and enjoy these sessions with us.  We will 
be finalising our timetable next week and will advertise this to you as soon as possible.  This initiative is part of our health and 
wellbeing strategy to support our whole school now and also for the future.  Our students will have weekly sessions and learn 
important ways to be calm, to learn relaxation techniques and ways to positively deal with problems and ‘big’ emotions.  We look 
forward to enjoying these sessions together and having some fun in the process.  
 
Quote of the week! 
“When our little people are overwhelmed by big emotions, it’s our job to share our calm, not join their chaos.”  L.R. Knost 
 
Mrs Lorinda Potter  
Executive Principal.  
 

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
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Book Week is a very special week of the year for schools and public libraries. It is 

about celebrating the wonderful authors and illustrators we have here in Australia. This 

year the theme is: 

“Escape to Everywhere” 
Moree East Public School has been celebrating Book Week so far with a rainforest Book 

Fair. Students have had the chance to purchase books and stationary from the fair during 

their library sessions this week.  

 

The Book Fair will be open for parents/carers to visit the school library, 

THIS FRIDAY, 25 August 

1:45pm – 2:45pm 

Miss Malone has had a blast celebrating her first Book Week at MEPS! 
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Fun-tastic Science Fair!!!! 
I want to say a big thank you to all the staff at MEPS for making 2017 Science Fair 

another successful event. I truly feel privileged to work with the vibrant and dedicated 

staff. We also extend our thanks to Mr Henley who volunteered to do an experiment 

with our students. 

Our Science Fair was held on Friday afternoon, August 18 and ran from 12:30pm to 

1:30 pm. The students from K-6 were divided into 9 groups doing 5 different 

experiments.  

There were rain cloud making, testing water surface tension with window mesh and 

corks, putty making, slime making and Tesla coil experiment.  

We are so proud to see our primary students looking after the younger ones. It was 

rewarding to see some very excited students and many happy faces. 

Peem Henley 

Event organiser 



Friday 8th September 
 

White Balloon day is a day for our kids to take part in fun activities where they will learn 

about safety awareness and educate and empower themselves about keeping safe. 

Moree East Public School will be holding White Balloon Day on Friday, 8th September 

which is in Week 8. On this day, we ask that the students wear a white T-shirt and bring 

a gold coin donation for this great cause. 

 

We will also be selling homemade cupcakes, made by the Sisters, at the school canteen 

every Thursday and Friday starting from this week until White Balloon Day. They will 

cost $1 and all money raised will be given to the Bravehearts Foundation which is 

responsible for White Balloon Day. Thanks in advance for all your support. 

 

Thanks,  

Mrs Collier   





  



 





 

:





SPECIAL EVENTS 

 

KA—Thomas Ross  

KA– Ellymae Briggs 

1H—Tahia Hicks 

1H—Kaylee Picker 

1/2O—Nekarri Weatherall 

1/2O— Oaklee Smith-Brown 

2/3C– Jamaya Fernando 

2/3C–  Mayesha Brown 

4/5H—Issabelle Lysaght 

4/5H—Talika Brady 

5/6C—Jakeob Lysaght 



SPECIAL EVENTS Heferen Shield  
 

Moree East Public School (MEPS) students proudly represented our 

school at the Heferen Shield on Friday the 28th July. 21 students 

from MEPS competed in the 100m, 200m, 800m and shot putt. We 

had an outstanding result with 5 of those students qualifying for 

the North West Regional Athletics Carnival which will be held in 

Tamworth later this term. Kyleika Haines, Norman Roberts, Na-

thaniel Sharpley and Marsha Tighe qualified for the regional 100m 

sprint, and Shaquil Smith qualified for the regional shot putt. Con-

gratulations to all students from MEPS who participated with a high 

level of respect and determination at this year’s Heferen Shield.   



SPECIAL EVENTS 

Play Groups 

Guuma-Li 
Tuesdays- 11am to 1pm 

Morning Tea Provided 

Transport Available 

 

 

 

Benevolent Society Wednesday– 10:30am to 12:30pm 

Morning Tea Provided 

Transport Available 

Mainly Music 
Thursdays- 10am to 12pm 

Morning Tea Provided 

Transport Available 

 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjn4LrkmcHTAhWGHZQKHS9TAh0QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.5rm.com.au%2Fcommunity%2F48084-berri-community-playgroup&psig=AFQjCNF2NdBc3-TOI_wSVHLLntdfrfbqSw&ust=14932
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiN0f_4mcHTAhWMvLwKHVlJBmEQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.creatinglinks.org.au%2Fevents%2Fmusic-time-with-kids%2F&psig=AFQjCNHVDz4WQAFTMq1ob-XWAz6gsA5ftA&ust=149326


 

Nutrition Cooking Program  

conducted by Pollyemma Antee 

WHEN: 4 September (10 week program)  

TIME: 11:00am til 1:00pm 

FOR: Parent/carer/Grandparents 

Currently at capacity however if you wished to be placed on a 

waiting list please contact Peony Daniels on 67521733. 

Paper Planet Workshop  

Conducted by Beyond Empathy 

WHEN: 22 September 2017 

TIME: 11:40am til 1:40 pm 

FOR Children aged 2-5 (with parent/carers attending) 

Contact Peony Daniels on 67521733 for more information. 

PBL Breakfast Club Friday  

Hot Meal 

Minced Meat on Toast 

Breakfast finishes at 8:20am no exceptions  



 

 

Notes/ Reminders 

Go4Fun program Monday afternoons after school. 

Golf Clinic Thursday Afternoons after school 

SAVE THE DATE 

Father’s Day Stall will be held on 1st September. 




